
Two environmental groups said on Thursday they will sue the Texas Department of Transpor-
tation and Federal Highway Administration over a major highway improvement project the 
groups say would threaten protected salamanders and birds.

Texas and federal offi cials failed to adequately consider the impact on three species protected 
by the U.S. Endangered Species Act when they approved the project, the Center for Biological 
Diversity and Save Our Springs Alliance said
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